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	WILTSHIRE SWIMMING

(Wilts County ASA Founded 1907)             

Affiliated to Swim England South West Region

President: Melanie Sweetman, West Wilts Diving Club.




Swimming Officials Committee
Minutes of the zoom meeting held on Wednesday 19th March 2024 
Present: D Jones, A Ryczanowski, Mrs S Yeoman, Mrs M Trevithick, G French, R Hart, P Robbins, Mrs D Lee, Mrs M Sweetman.
Apologies:  Mrs. M Greenan, A Brown, R Moorhouse, K Mutton, Ms R Squire.
565.  
A Ryczanowski was elected as chairman

566. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.
567.
No Matters arising that would not be dealt with in the agenda.
568. 
Championships
The championships went well in spite of a couple of issues with licenses. We must make sure the expiry date is entered on the sign in slip. Ordering polo shirts via Swim Meet did not work and Mrs Trevithick will use email in future. The new software operators coped well especially with finals. Problems with the Link were discussed and due to fire regulations only 180 on poolside will continue. More decorating is planned.

The pool at University of Bath is provisionally booked for next year.

A vote of thanks was expressed to Mrs Trevithick for all her hard work organising the officials.
569.
Regional Issues/Examinations
Swim Meet is open for the regional championships.
Since the last meeting there has been 14 J1 passes, 1 J2 pass,  J2S pass. Concern was expressed about the numbers of new starters, 1 J1, 1 J2, 2 J2S and 2 referees. Currently in training we have 9J1, 8J2, 3J2S and 3 referees.
P Robbins expressed concern about the drop in numbers of officials in training. Tigersharks recently held an event to allow members to have a go at officiating. Clubs should be encouraged to run similar events.
570.
County Teams

Regional Inter Counties Masters. A Ryczanowski and D Jones N Allen agreed to attend.

After much discussion it was decided to invite our two new referee trainees.  D Jones will contact  R Searle and  M Kelly. 
571.
Budget

It was decided that there was no need to set a budget at this moment in time. It was decided to investigate the purchase of county clipboards for those attending next year’s county championships. Mr A Ryczanowski will investigate and Mrs Yeoman will get some prices from a previous supplier.
572.
Diversity

We must be careful to cater for the needs of all swimmers and officials. Coaches to be encouraged to stop swimmers changing on poolside.  

573.
AOB


Nominations. The committee would like to nominate Mr P Robbins as our regional officials representative and Mr D Jones as secretary of this committee. 


It was pointed out that Mr M Edmundson and Mr D Wookey have decided to stop officiating so the secretary was tasked with the job of contacting them to thank them for al. their hard work over a considerable number of years.


The referees for the Wiltshire league will continue to be allocated when we know what is happening.
Meeting closed at 8.59pm
